
 

THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
FOR THE WESTERN DISTRICT OF WISCONSIN 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE REGARDING PAPER FILINGS & PAYMENTS 

 

In response to public health concerns associated with the COVID-

19 outbreak, effective March 19, 2020, the federal courthouse remains 

open to the public, subject to limitations aimed at maintaining the public 

health. 

• Filings will continue to be processed in civil and criminal cases via 
the CM-ECF electronic system and by mail. The clerks’ office front desk 
(Room 320) will be closed. Paper documents will not be accepted in 
person. Instead, visitors may file documents by using the drop box in 
the courthouse lobby, until further Order of the Court. Payments will be 
processed via credit card by utilizing the link on our website 
www.wiwd.uscourts.gov. Payments by check or money order will be 
accepted by mail or the courthouse drop boxes. Cash payments will 
NOT be accepted during this period of exigent circumstances. 

• If you have questions, or need forms, please contact the Clerk’s 

Office for assistance: (608) 264-5156 


